
Sacramento County Youth Commission 
Tomorrow's Leaders Leading Today 

 
Minutes 

Monday, March 14, 2005 
 

Chair: Michael Wood 
Vice Chair: Thiersten Rose 

Secretary: Beth Griffiths 
 

Attendance: 
Clark Beech Absent 
Amanda Koire X 
Mike Wood X 
Cindy Pham X 
Thiersten Rose X 
Beth Griffiths X 
Sara Schmunk X 
Michael Ang X 
Alex Khan X 
David Shire Absent 
Christine Brazil X 
Grant Taylor X 
Rachel Sussman X 

 
 
Advisor:  Joe Barba 
 
Guests:  Linda Kimura, Supervisor Illa Collin’s Office 
 
Agenda: 

1. The meeting was called to order at 6:16 p.m. 
 
2. Approve minutes of the February meeting. On a motion by Thiersten and 

seconded by Sara, minutes were approved. 
 
3. Thiersten reported that the Doubletree Hotel will actually cost $9800, 

well beyond the budget of the Commission.  Joe called the Radisson, but 
it will cost only slightly less. The CSUS Redwood Room is booked for 
May 21st, but Joe reserved it for May 28th. Rachel reported that the 
decorator is booked for May. 

 
4. The Commission decided that May 28th is not a good date because it is 

Memorial Day weekend. After much debate, June 18th was decided on 
as a new date. Because the date is changed, Cindy will meet with Erica 

 



to see if Cal Expo is available, and Joe will check with other community 
centers.  An additional meeting will be held March 28th at 6:15 to decide 
on the location. 

    
5. Commissioners debated about whether or not to try to use a professional 

decorator (who would hopefully work pro bono). Rachel said she will look 
at the decorator’s designs to see if it is worth it. 

 
6. Wristbands are expensive and require only 4 weeks delivery, so the 

Commission will wait to see if there is enough money leftover to order 
them.  Slogans were brainstormed, and “think.” and “____ my anti-drug” 
were the most popular. 

 
7. New activities brochures will go to print as soon as Joe receives the 

pictures of new boardmembers next week. 
 
8. Christine attended the Youth Development Leadership Academy. She 

learned about planning an event and emphasized that we should go over 
who, what, where, why, and when. 

 
9. Sara suggested using MySpace for advertising our event. MySpace is 

similar to an online blog.  Amanda will set up the MySpace page. 
 
10. Joe called Friday Night Live to ask for partnership in the Teen Safe 

Night. They were interested but mentioned that the Attorney General 
holds a similar event at Waterworld.  The Commission should be careful 
not to conflict with that event. 

 
11. On a motion by Thiersten and seconded by Michael, the meeting was 

adjourned early at 7:30 p.m. 
 
 
 

 

 


